
Protected Disclosure Report 2022 

In accordance with Section 21 of the Protected Disclosures Act, 2014 (as amended by the Protected 

Disclosures (Amendment) Act 2022 (No. 27), section 28) The Health Insurance Authority (Authority) 

has established and maintains procedures for current or former employees to make protected 

disclosures in relation to the Authority and its work and for dealing with such disclosures. Written 

information in relation to these procedures has been made available to all employees.  

In respect of 2022 there were no disclosures made to the Authority under the Protected Disclosures 

Act 2014 (as amended). 


